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St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 2  -  Week 4  -  Friday 14th May, 2021 

IMPORTANT DATES 

 

Friday 14 May 

Assembly 9.00am 

 

Mon 17-Fri 21 May 

NAPLAN 

 

Wednesday 19 May 

Science Discovery 

Dome incursion 

 

Friday 21 May 

Footy Clinic 

 

   

 

 

 

Phone    -   02 6032 9284 

Web       -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Office Hours  -  8.00am—4.00pm 

PBIS Focus of the Week  -  Etiquette when eating 
 

Weekend Mass 

Times 

Saturday 6pm  

Chiltern 

Sunday 9am  

Rutherglen 

Sunday 10.30am 

Wahgunyah 

 

75-89 High Street 

PO Box 146 

RUTHERGLEN  VIC  3685 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

This Sunday is the “Ascension Of The Lord” 
 

This Sunday’s Gospel Summary: Mark 16:15-20 
Just before Jesus ascended into Heaven, he commissioned his disciples to go into all the world 
and to proclaim the Gospel to every creature. The disciples did as the Lord commanded, and the 
Gospel tells us “the Lord worked with them.” 

Reflection for Parents 
There is an old expression, “preaching to the choir.” It is easy to preach to the choir because 
those in the choir already believe in the Good News of Jesus. The challenge for every disciple is 
to carry the Good News to all people—even to, and especially to, those who are not a part of the 
choir. Pope Francis suggested one small way to do this when he stated in The Joy of the Gospel 
that the greatest evangeliser is a joyful Christian. Take time to think about his words today. Are 
you a joyful Christian? Do people see the gift of joy evident in your life? Do they hear it in your 
words? Pray for an increase in the gift of joy that others—including those in your own family—
may be drawn to Christ through you.  

Congratulations:  
Congratulations to Zoe,  Matilda,  Harper, George, Carvyn & Ivy who made the Sacrament  First 
Reconciliation in the Church today. 
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All organisations, including schools, are now to be registered with the Victorian State Government QR check in system. St. 
Mary's is now registered.  

This means  that every person that attends our school, whether indoor or outdoor,  for longer than 15 minutes must scan 
the check in QR code. These QR code records will help with any future contact tracing that may be necessary in slowing the 
spread of coronavirus (COVID-19). Our unique St. Mary's QR code poster will be displayed outside every classroom, the 
office, both the front and rear entrance to the school, in the  
undercover area and the school hall. 

QR Code School Check-in:  

COVID Restrictions: On School Grounds During Drop Off and Pick up: 
 
Just a reminder that if  parents/visitors are on school grounds for more than 15 minutes the St. Mary’s QR code needs to be 
scanned. Please stick to the 15 minutes. Particularly at pick up parents should remain in their cars and not congregate   
outside the school hall. Hopefully this may change as the year progresses.  

Unwell Students: 
 
Just a gentle reminder that if students are feeling unwell or have any signs of a cold or a sniffle they must remain at home 
until fully recovered.  
Students that present to school feeling unwell will be sent home. 
 

Cross Country: 
All students participated to their best last Friday in the school cross country at the Chiltern Football Ground. We had beautiful 
weather and lots of vocal parents and grandparents positively supporting the students. Well done to Donaghy House who 
were the House winners on the day. Thanks to the parents who helped set up and take down the shade tents.  We would also 
like to thank St. Joseph’s Chiltern for organising the event. 
 

School Assembly Term Two 

The School Assembly will return this term every 2nd Friday morning at 9am.  Parents are invited to attend, adhere to the 
current school Covid regulations and scan the St. Mary’s QR code when entering the hall.  Parents must be seated during 
the assembly on the seating that will be set up with appropriate covid distancing.  Below are the school assembly dates for 
the rest of the term.  

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 28th May 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 11th June 

School Assembly 9:00am Friday 25th June 
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Cross Country 
 
On Friday 7th May St Joseph's and St Mary held their annual Cross Country at a new 
venue the Chiltern Football/Netball Club. Well done to all the participants who did 
the most amazing job, from those that ran the whole way to those that ran walked. 
We were all extremely proud of your efforts and everyone that finished contributed 
to their house colour points. Well done to Blue house, Donaghy on taking out 1st place 
on the day. We would like to also take the opportunity to wish our Upper Hume Cross 
Country runners all the best in their upcoming race at Willow Park on 28 May 2021. 
All the best Flynn, Arthur, Milligan, Callum, Patty, Travis and Penny. 
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Congratulations to this week’s classroom award winners 

 

The Principal’s Award  

 
We would appreciate any soft drink bottles, 2L, 1.25L and 600ml ones would 
be suitable. 

The senior classes will be using these during Visual Arts in the coming weeks 
to create some sculptures.  

Oscar 

Poppy 

Ollie 

Seve 

Matilda 

Brodie 

Declan 

Matilda 

Logan 

 

 

This morning Mr Attwater  

presented his Principal  

award to the Grade 6 Cohort.  

This was in acknowledgement of  

their exceptional Leadership role  

modelling and ability to take on  

tasks and follow through with the 

 responsibility of these tasks with  

minimal supervision.  
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Ivy 

Penny 

Jack 

Harry 
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Friday 28 May, 2021 
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PBIS Focus this week - Etiquette When Eating 

Have a great weekend,  

Matt 

Well done to this week’s PBIS winners: 
Flynn, Callum, Declan, Hannah, Adelyn & Gemma 

 

Etiquette 
when eating 

Respect Ourselves Respect Others Respect our Environment 

 Clean up after  
ourselves. 
 
Stay seated  
for eating time. 
 
Make good food  
choices. 
 
Sanitise before and 
after eating. 

Talk quietly to 
the people 
around you. 
 
Eat with your  
mouth closed. 
 
Keep your lunch 
boxes and drink  
bottle in your 
own space. 
 
Only eat your 
own food. 

Put lunch boxes in bags 
when finished. 
 
Put rubbish in the  
correct bins but even 
better take your lunch  
box rubbish home. 
 
Leave a clean space.  
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Important Calendar Dates  -  2021 

Term 2 
Friday 14 May   Assembly 9.00am 

Mon 17-Fri 21 May  NAPLAN 

Wednesday 19 May  Science Discovery Dome incursion 

Friday 21 May   Footy Clinic 

Monday 14 June   Queen’s Birthday Holiday 

Friday 28 May   Assembly 9.00am 

Friday 11 June   Assembly 9.00am 

Wednesday 16 June  School Open Day 9am-5pm 

Friday 25 June   Assembly 9.00am 

     Last Day Term 2 

Term 3 
Monday 12 July   First Day Term 3 

Friday 17 September  Last Day Term 3 (Casual Clothes Day  -  gold coin donation)  

     2.30pm finish  

Term 4 
Monday 4 October    First Day Term 4 

Thursday 21—Friday 22 October  Borambola Camp (Grades 3/4) 

Wednesday 27—Friday 29 October Canberra Camp (Grades 5 & 6) 

Monday 1 November    Report Writing Day  -  Student Free day 

Tuesday 2 November    Melbourne Cup Day Holiday  

Wednesday 8 December   Nativity Play & Awards 

Friday 10 December    End of Year School Mass 

Monday 13 December    Year 6 Graduation 

Tuesday 14 December    Fun Pool Day (TBC)  

Wednesday 15 December   Last Day Term 4 for Students  

       (Casual Clothes Day  -  gold coin donation) 3.30pm finish 

   

 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Junior Classroom teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Kelly (Junior Classroom teacher) - hkelly@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Shannon Terlich (Senior Classroom teacher) - sterlich@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jodie Smith (Senior Classroom teacher) - jsmith@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Bert Cheeseman (Senior Classroom teacher)  -  bcheeseman@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art Teacher)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Monday) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Monday) 

Amanda Arnot (Administration Officer) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


